Minutes from SAC meeting 5-25-2016
SAC Members present: Paul Finley, Kris Gates, Ted Gorgos, Chad Haines, Bud Heifort, Julianne Laue, Jeannine McDonald, Monica Thibault, 
Ex Officio Members present: Father Pedersen, Karen Bursey, and Rollie Brouillard.
Opening Prayer: Chad
Approval of minutes from April
Moved: Ted
Seconded: Monica
Principal Report
•Enrollment 2016-17:  Current enrollment for fall is at 169.  We have 5 current students with verbal commitments and we are waiting on their contracts. We know at this time 16 students are not returning for the fall.  There are a variety of reasons.  Four students are moving to Benilde-St. Margaret’s and six students are moving out of the area.
The Schultz Scholarship fund was increased to $13,000. At this time, new families will be granted a one-time $1000.00 scholarship toward tuition.  The following year the scholarship would reduce to $500.00. 
Karen also reported that both of the daycares are full for this summer and next fall.
A question was raised regarding the number of Pre-K and daycare children moving to the Kindergarten.  Totals are currently unavailable as some of the children qualify for Spanish Immersion Programs and other programs parents applied for.
•Annual report: Karen presented the first annual State of the School Report. Father Pedersen offered an idea for a symbol to appear above the C on the C-STEM logo.  The report will appear in color. It will be sent electronically for parents and printed for parishioners.
•C-STEM-Monica presented a report regarding the experience she shared with three Sacred Heart Students.  Century College hosted a Young Authors Conference and a STEM Fair.  We had a young student present her experience and take aways from the day.  It was a treat for SAC members to hear first hand how the C-STEM addition to Sacred Heart is impacting the students.
Currently staff at Sacred Heart is looking into a school membership for next year’s conference to involve more 5th and 6th grade students.
•Math survey-a survey was created for middle school parents to report back on the experiences of the math program.  Karen will meet with the math teacher to discuss the results of the survey.
•Clix photo vendor: Clix Photo will continue to be the vendor for student pictures and the yearbook. Clix costs less than competitor, provide yearbooks in color and agreed to take students from a greater distance in the future.
•Curriculum changes: Front Row will replace the Study Island program.  The software is free and students will get a chance to try it out this summer in both math and reading.  Students will start with a pre quiz to get a personal level of instruction.
•Gala 2016 provided the Fund a Need $9000.00 for C-STEM materials.  And the 2017 date of the Gala is April 21, following Easter.
•Wine Tasting and Meat Raffle event is scheduled for July 7, 2016.
Nomination committee: 
Discussion occurred regarding the candidates and their biographies.  It was decided to invite all of the candidates to the SAC committee for 2017-18.  One current member agreed to become a non-voting member to keep number of voting members within the rules of the by-laws.
A concern was voiced regarding the amount of past information being retained in the three ring binders. Members agreed to purge their binder before passing the binder on to new members.  We will also consider electronic information accounts.





•Nominees for next year
•Need nominations for Officers next year:  Current members agreed to the following responsibilities for next year.
Chair: Julianne Laue
Vice Chair: Paul Finley
Secretary: Jeannine McDonald
[bookmark: _GoBack]The dates for next years SAC meetings will be: 8/23, 9/21, 10/18 or10/19, 11/16, 12/21, 1/18, 2/15, 3/15, 4/19, 5/17
Fundraising Policy 2016-17
The campaign for the marathon will change with no individual prizes.  The school will announce goals for the entire school to meet by each of the Thursdays. If the goal is met, students can wear a special t-shirt promoting the marathon.
Father Pedersen will announce an idea to assist in the fund raising for the marathon closer to the date.

•Discuss wreaths/marathon for next fall
Bud met with vendor representative for the Wreaths.  The meeting provided a lot of details and further information to assist with a successful sale in the fall of 2016.
The goal is to have each of the 140 school families sell 10 wreaths.  Sacred Heart could make $14,000.00 if this goal is reached.

MNSAA Accreditation-next year
•SAC’s role for next year-self study
Karen outlined all seven of the standards. The visit will occur in 2018. For the 2016-17 school year we will participate in a self-study. The report is 75% student driven with amount of school improvements and marketing ideas. Karen will write and submit the report.  The visit is a three-day visit to validate the plan and show evidence.  The SAC committee will assist on this.

End of the year SAC evaluation
Members discussed items on the provided evaluation.  Members came to a consensus on 4 items. 

New Business: 
•Date for the end of the year gathering will be June 8, Wicked Wort 6 pm.
•An idea was presented on a short teacher survey. The survey would be 2-3 questions and would occur monthly to a different set of teachers.  This would be a chance to praise the great things teachers are doing as well as a chance to assist a teacher.
•An idea was presented to celebrate the longevity of students.  Students/parents could earn 1% of a rebate for each year they remain at Sacred Heart.  The rebate would be on the tuition of the 8th grade year.  The current projection of the cost of this was $6200.00

Closing Prayer: Paul

Minutes completed and respectfully submitted by Jeannine McDonald.
